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Wideview Public School 
Learn Wisely Live Proudly 

T: 02 9456 1655  E: wideview-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Messages from the Principal 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Preparing for the short few weeks before the end of the year is now upon us it is a time where we all come 

together in so many ways, embracing all the events and activities that the end of year has in store. Our com-

munity continues to work in partnership to give our students an enriched and balanced learning journey.  

Drawing Day 

A first for Wideview and what a wonderful day it was! Some of our talented Year 5 and Year 6 students 

joined Mr Smith to lead the Drawing Day for students K-6. I observed the drawing club leaders sharing their 

talents and listened in, as they gently supported their peers to create their very own unique masterpieces. 

Students mentoring and supporting other students is so important. Students from Kindergarten to Year 6 

took their time to carefully design mermaids, cartoon animals, castles, trees, flowers, food items and more. 

Thank you, Mr Smith and drawing club students, for creating such an amazing day for the whole school to 

enjoy!  

Buddies for Life  

Our Kinderlinks program was such a success. In the second week of the program, our Year 5 students waited 

with excitement for their Kinder buddies names to be called out. It was such a special moment observing 

them meet each other for the first time. A bond that will span the years! We are looking forward to our new 

cohort of kindergarten students joining us in 2024. This week, Mrs Griffin led the final Kinderlinks session for 

parents in the hall, preparing families for the exciting world of Kindergarten. The first day of big school will 

come around very quickly from here on out! 

Term 4 Week 7 
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80s Badges are a Hot Item  

Congratulations to the students who have received their 80s badge for this year. At our final Monday after-

noon whole school assembly for the year, we were running out of room on the stage with so many students 

excitedly receiving their badge. With a few weeks left of the school year, there is certainly still time for stu-

dents to receive their badge. Students will be presented with certificates, ribbons and badges at the K-2 or 3-

6 student assemblies which are weekly.  

Performing Arts Student Talent 

Congratulations to our Junior Band, Senior Band, Junior Dance, Senior Dance and Recorder Group for a spec-

tacular year of performances. Their level of enthusiasm and dedication is a credit to every one of our stu-

dents who enjoy the performing arts. Thank you to Candice for coaching our dance students, Pippi for lead-

ing our band students and Merrilee for supporting our recorder students. All our groups have a performance 

or two to showcase their talents, either at a school or community event before the year is out. 

2024 Leadership Team  

On Monday, 33 Year 5 students took to the stage to present their Prefect Body speech for 2024. We were 

extremely proud of all the students. Each student spoke with passion and willingness to lead their peers in 

2024. On Wednesday, students were given the news of the selected Prefect Body. On Presentation Day, Cap-

tain, Vice-Captain and Prefect positions will be announced. House Captain speeches will take place on Mon-

day, 27 November. Students who are interested in running for House Captain will present their short speech 

to their house group.  

Presentation Day Wednesday, 29 November 

We look forward to celebrating many student achievements at this year’s Presentation Day events. All par-

ents are welcome to attend the special services. 

The K-2 Presentation Day commences at 9:30am. All students in Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 receive an 

award from their teacher. Additional awards will be presented to a small group of students from each class 

for academic achievement, citizenship or application to learning.  

The 3-6 Presentation Day commences at approximately 11:30am. A small group of students in each class will 

be recognised for their academic achievements, citizenship or application. Student Leadership positions for 

2024 will be announced. Special guests will be joining us from community organisations and local members 

of parliament to present awards to our students.  

Following the 3-6 Presentation Day, 2023 and 2024 student leaders and their families are invited to join us 

for afternoon tea in the library. This will commence at approximately 1:30pm. 

All parents of students in K-2 who are receiving an additional class award and students in 3-6 who are being 

recognised for their achievements, would have received a notification via Sentral and School Bytes on Mon-

day, 20 November and again today or Thursday, 23 November.  

2024 Student Enrolments  

It is never easy to farewell students, however, in the event your child is not returning to Wideview in 2024, 

please contact the school in writing to inform us of your change in school setting. We appreciate having the 

most accurate student enrolment numbers to commence forming classes for 2024. 
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Supporting Practicum Students  

This past fortnight, we welcomed back to Wideview PS, Emelia Mason for a two-week practicum placement 

with Mr Shilling and 1/2S. Emelia had previously worked with 5P on a practicum and returned to spend time 

teaching some younger students and being mentored by Mr Shilling. Emilia’s two weeks at Wideview flew 

by. She was beyond impressed with the bubbly and hardworking class that is 1/2S. 

End of Year Excursions and Events  

All end of year excursions and events information has been shared to families online via School Bytes. We 

are seeing a quicker permission acceptance and payment since commencing the online payment system this 

year. Thank you to all families for supporting this improved administration system.  

Berowra APEX/Salvation Army Hornsby Christmas Toy Drive 

Wideview Public School is proud to be supporting the Berowra APEX/Salvation Army Hornsby Christmas Toy 

Drive. Families in our amazing community are welcome to assist with toy donations. 

APEX have delivered a donation box to our Admin reception. Students and families are encouraged to drop 

off any presents there. 

The Salvation Army has advised that all presents must be new and unwrapped to meet their protocols. The 

APEX team will be collecting the gifts mid December, to enable the Salvation Army to make deliveries in time 

for Christmas. 

Coming up over the next fortnight:  

Week 7 

Friday, 24 November – SRC Adopt an Animal Mufti Day 

Week 8  

Monday, 27 November – House Captain speeches 

Tuesday, 28 November – Year 6 Orientation Days for High School – Gosford HS, AGHS, ABHS and Ku-ring-gai 

HS 

Wednesday, 29 November – Presentation Day K-2 and 3-6 

Thursday, 30 November – Ice-cream and Sprinkles Canteen Treat Day 

Friday, 1 December – Showcase Dress Rehearsal  

Week 9  

Monday, 4 December – Recorders Performance @ Hornsby Westfield  

Tuesday, 5 December – Showcase Matinee 11:30am / Showcase Twilight 5:30pm 

Wednesday, 6 December – Showcase Evening 7pm 

Please continue to enjoy reading the newsletter for more recounts of the learning that has taken place over 

the past fortnight. 

Kind regards, 

Rebecca Pitts 

Principal 
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Book Fair – Thank you! 

Thank you to the parents and carers who supported the school by purchasing books at this year's Scholastic 

Book Fair. A percentage of the total cost of purchases is given back to the school. We use these funds to pur-

chase books to support our students to continue to have a wide range of rich literature to explore in library 

lessons and as part of units of work studied in the classroom. Thank you for helping to continue the love of 

books finding their way to our students’ hands, hearts, and minds.  

Zones of Regulation 

Check-in : How are you feeling this week, today, this minute?  What Zone are you in? 

In Week 7 we are learning our final tool for the year – iComfort.  Here is how to do it: 

Our next step, in the remaining weeks, is making our Emotional Toolbox to help us when we are in each 

Zone.  You could talk about this with your children and create your own Toolbox.  We all need one! 

Mufti for Marcus 

Last Wednesday, Wideview turned blue to support Marcus who is representing Wideview in the NSW PSSA 

Softball Team. This week, Marcus has flown to Adelaide to compete in the School Sport Australia Champion-

ships. Good luck Marcus! 
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"Land Ho!" 

Stage 2 had a trek back through time for an excursion to the Sydney Maritime Museum in Week 5. They had 

the opportunity to tour the HMAS Vampire and see what life was like on a destroyer from last century! They 

also had a walk through the museum exhibits to see Australia’s long historical links to the sea. The highlight 

of the day was a guided tour of the HMS Endeavour (replica). We had a small taste of what it would have 

been like to travel on a Royal Navy ship 250+ years ago. The ensuites were particularly scenic and breezy...the 

children were excellent, as was the weather. A great day of learning and fun was had by all. Thanks to Mr. 

Carlos for his organisation. 
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Fire Safety Incursion 

For the first 5 weeks of the term, Stage 2 students learned about fire 

safety in the home. They learned how to handle different types of 

emergencies, how to mediate hazards, and created a home escape 

plan. They learned what to look for, who to call and what to do should 

they find themselves in an emergency. Ask your child about their 

plan!  On Friday, 17 November, the Berowra Fire and Rescue Team 

visited Wideview to challenge the students in their knowledge and 

demonstrate their fire equipment. They got to climb through the cab 

of the fire truck or spray the fire hose! It was a fun day! 

Mrs Lucchese 
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SNOWBALL RAFFLE time has arrived for 2023! 

There are over 40 Hampers to be won! Each student in Year 6 has created a hamper full of goodies, and tick-

ets are on sale now. This is their last fundraising activity for the year which goes toward buying a special gift 

for the school at the end of the year. 

Hampers are created in two different age categories: K-2 and 3-6. This is to support students receiving ham-

pers that may have arts and crafts, books, games etc. that are engaging for that age range. 

You can purchase tickets online via this link 

Go to:   

https://portal.schoolbytes.education/other-payment/996 

• Select + or Add item 

• Select Snowball Raffle  

• Select add items 

• Enter your desired amount   

• Select Pay Now 

• Select Payment type (Other) 

• In Comments, include Student/s name/s & whether K-2 or 3-6 i.e. Paying $70=Amanda Brady $20 K-

2, John Brady $50 3-6 

• Complete Name, Contact Phone Number, & Email Address 

• Select Pay $ 

• Enter your card details 

• Select Pay Now 

Tickets: $2 = 1 entry, $5 = 3 entries, $10 = 8 entries, $20 = 20 entries, $50 = 70 entries. 

Don’t miss out! Online tickets for the Snowball Raffle close 12am (midnight) Friday, 9 December so be sure 

to get yours before it’s too late! You will not be able to make an online payment after this date & time. 

Spend up big & support the school!  

Winners will be drawn Friday, 15 December.  

Thank you for supporting our biggest fundraiser of the year! 

Year 6 students and teachers. 

Showcase Ticket Update - No Restrictions on Tickets 

There are still tickets available for the three performances. Families can purchase an unlimited number of 

tickets in this final round.  

We ask that each family provides the name of their eldest child and their class in the field when purchasing 

their tickets. 

Below is the trybooking link: 

https://www.trybooking.com/CMCUZ 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fportal.schoolbytes.education%2Fother-payment%2F996&data=05%7C01%7CLaura.Tierney4%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C136f0a4997be42b5220008dbd41bb5b2%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638336987699382
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1126761
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Year 5 AGHS & ABHS Experience Day 

Ben Q – I liked Science which I described as blowing stuff and experiencing the wonders of Vander graph ma-

chine. Overall, it was a positive experience and I thoroughly recommend to others. 

Charlotte C – Asquith girls is a very new environment with lots of people and heaps of buildings. 

We dissected a cow's eye, then after that we did Mathematics, English, Geography and sport. Each subject 

felt like it was 5 minutes but they were actually 25 minutes. 

Will R - I enjoyed PE, Visual Arts, Science and cooking cookies. We had vegemite scrolls for lunch and it was 

so much fun, there was so many options at the canteen.  The recess was so short!!! There were so many 

schools and people there, overall it was very fun and the highlight of my week.  

Holly B - I went to Asquith Girls and it was so fun we did basketball with Mr Smith and we had to dissect a 

sheep eyeball, gross but really fun. Thanks for the experience! 

Michael P - We got to learn how to make cookies. We drew a pop-art dog and coloured it with vibrant fluoro 

paint.  In science, we mixed hydrochloric acid with magnesium to make hydrogen, which we lit with a match 

to make an explosion. Then we used a Van Der Graff machine to get an electric zap. We made a human chain 

so it passed through us. 

Anna M  - I loved it! My favourite part of it was cutting open an eyeball! I also liked sport. And they have the 

best food for lunch! I loved meeting all the ex-Wideview students. 

School Calendar 

Please follow the link to access the school calendar:   https://wideview-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/school-

calendar.html 

Merit Awards 
Congratulations to our award recipients for Term 4 Week 6 

KD Amelia K, Matilda B KH Jack B, Lewis G 

1P Lena G, Manu B 1/2S Thea D, Lachlan S 

2F Chaise W, Evie B 2W Lucas S, Otto H 

3/4AL Hunter M, Alvin G 3/4C Summer MD, Cater B 

3/4H Jimmy W, Veda A 4/5C Ryan K, Billy C, Damian S 

5P Lucy D, Tyler C 5/6K  

6LA Sasha T, Nat R, Cody R, Sakura H, Avia 

C 

Principal 

Award 

 

https://wideview-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/school-calendar.html


Wideview Public School 
Student Book Packs 2024 

Dear Parents & Carers,  

Below are the student pack requirements for 2024. 

All book packs are available on the LJ Harper Website www.ljharper.com.au - please see below for online ordering 
instructions. 

All book packs will be delivered to Wideview Public School on Tuesday 13 February 2024  

To ensure your child receives their book pack on this day please place your order prior to  Tuesday 6 
February 11:59PM.  

Online Ordering Instructions 

Go to www.ljharper.com.au   

Click on the yellow ‘STUDENT PACKS’ button located at the top of the homepage 

“Enter school code  L J W I D E and click “SEARCH”

Select the Year Group Pack and/or items you would like to purchase and click “PURCHASE”  

Enter the First Name and Last name of the Child you are purchasing for and click “ADD TO CART” 

• If you are purchasing for a second Child in the same year group click on the grey box to “Add second child for this
year level and enter their First and Last name.

• If you are purchasing for a second Child in a different year group click on “Back to all Year Groups” and click on
the year group/ product and enter their First Name and Last Name then click “ADD TO CART”

• If you are purchasing an item in addition to a book pack click on “Back to all Year Groups” and click on the item
you need to purchase and enter the First and Last name of the child this product is for then click “ADD TO CART”

Once all items have been added click “VIEW CART” or by clicking on the cart in the top corner, check your shopping cart and 
click “PROCEED TO CHECKOUT”.  

Fill out your billing details -Please Note: All primary orders will be delivered to your child’s school, please fill in your details for 
billing purposes and click “PLACE ORDER” - a 1.65% card processing fee will be applied to the payment at the checkout stage of 
the order. Once you have selected ‘PLACE ORDER’, you will be directed to pay for your order. Fill in your card details then click 
“CONFIRM AND PAY” (Please note: This website does not accept AMERICAN EXPRESS for payment)  

Your order has now been completed and you will receive a confirmation email. Your child’s book pack will be delivered to 
their school on the date pre-arranged with the School 

Year Book pack requirements Price 
K NSW Targeting Handwriting K $17.95 
1 Writing Time Student Book 1, & Targeting Mental Maths 1     $31.90 
2 Writing Time Student Book 2 & Targeting Mental Maths 2     $31.90 
3 Writing Time Student Book 3 & Think Mentals 3     $31.90 
4 Writing Time Student Book 4 & Think Mentals 4     $31.90 
5 Handwriting Conventions Student Book 5 & Think Mentals 5     $31.90 
6 Handwriting Conventions Student Book 6 & Think Mentals 6     $31.90 

http://www.ljharper.com.au/
http://www.ljharper.com.au/


  
 

 
 

ASQUITH BOYS HIGH SCHOOL 
 PRINCIPAL:  Mr Bryce Grant 

Jersey Street Asquith NSW 2077        
PO Box 242  Hornsby NSW 1630 

P: 02 9477 3508  
E: asquithboy-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au                        

W: www.asquithboy-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 

2025 Enrichment Class Application 
 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
The enrichment class, or high achievers’ class, caters for students who are talented in literacy, 
numeracy, arts, science and technology, and provides challenging enrichment and extension 
opportunities, including creative and critical thinking. Students who are achieving results above 
average and enjoy being challenged may find this class rewarding.  
 
There are multiple criteria, including parent nomination (form attached), Primary School Principal 
recommendation and primary school data, which are used to determine the class and to ensure 
the selection process is fair and reliable.    
 
How do I apply?  
Print and complete the ‘Asquith Boys High School - Enrichment Class Application Form’ and attach 
the required supporting documentation in a display folder. Submit this application to Asquith 
Boys High School by Monday, 11 December, 2023.   DO NOT submit this application to your 
primary school.  
 
Applications will be accepted after this date, however, as there may be no vacancies in the class, 
students may be placed on the waiting list.  
 
When will I find out whether my child has been successful in their application?  
You will receive notification of your placement in the Asquith Boys High School - 2025 Enrichment 
Class by the end of Term 1, 2024. 
 
Parents are requested to contact the school to accept or decline this position early in Term 2. 
Students may be placed on a waiting list.  In the event a placement becomes available, you may 
receive confirmation at any time throughout 2024.  
 
What should my child’s Portfolio include?  
It is important to include the following:  

• Application Form (included) pages 1-3;  
• Semester 1 and 2 (if it has been issued) report from Year 5;  
• A piece of Year 5 writing of which your child is proud. Include an explanation of what the 

text was eg: a class test, an assignment, a polished piece etc.  

You may also wish to include:  
• One other piece of Year 5 work eg: a Mathematics test if your child is good at Maths; 
• Certificates from Mathematics, English, Science, Spelling etc UNSW competitions  
• Any external certificates eg. Music examinations 

Please do not submit original items, only submit copies.  
Also, be advised that further information may be requested by the Asquith Boys High 
School panel to assist in the selection process. 
 
 
 

http://www.asquithboy-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/


  
 

 
 

ASQUITH BOYS HIGH SCHOOL 
 PRINCIPAL:  Mr Bryce Grant 

Jersey Street Asquith NSW 2077        
PO Box 242  Hornsby NSW 1630 

P: 02 9477 3508  
E: asquithboy-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au                        

W: www.asquithboy-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 

Will my child be disadvantaged if they are not selected for the enrichment class?  
No, all of Year 7 have many opportunities open to them including leadership teams, debating and 
speaking teams, Concert band, to name a few.  
 
Will my child remain in the class all year?  
Class placement is reviewed every semester. If a child is not happy or progressing appropriately, 
an interview with the Year Adviser may determine whether a more appropriate placing can be 
found in another class. Similarly, students in the mixed ability classes may be demonstrating high 
levels of achievement and may be better placed in the enrichment class.  
 
What if I am undecided?  
Fill in the form, talk to your primary school teacher and make your decision after this. You know 
your child better than others. Consider their attitude to learning and whether they are better off 
working in a more competitive environment and enjoy the challenge of higher order thinking and 
faster pace of learning.  
 
What is the selection process?  
The Enrichment Panel from our school will look at the portfolio that you have submitted and, if 
needed, seek clarification from your child’s primary school. The panel will decide whether this 
class would be the most appropriate environment for your child.  
 
What if I have more questions?  
Contact Stuart Robertson (stuart.robertson2@det.nsw.edu.au) – Gifted and Talented Coordinator. 
 
 
 
We look forward to receiving your application and welcoming you to our school community.  
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Bryce Grant 
Principal  
 
 
 
  

http://www.asquithboy-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:stuart.robertson2@det.nsw.edu.au


  
 

 
 

ASQUITH BOYS HIGH SCHOOL 
 PRINCIPAL:  Mr Bryce Grant 

Jersey Street Asquith NSW 2077        
PO Box 242  Hornsby NSW 1630 

P: 02 9477 3508  
E: asquithboy-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au                        

W: www.asquithboy-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 

2025 ENRICHMENT CLASS APPLICATION FORM 
 

Name of student:   

Mailing address: 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Enrolment Area:          Local                               Non-Local  

Name of Parent/Guardian:   

Home phone number:                                                

Mobile phone number:                                            

Email address:  

  

Primary school attending:   

Primary School Principal :   

Current class teacher:   

 
To be completed by the PARENT/ GUARDIAN  
 
Please answer the following questions in the spaces provided.  

1. Particular areas of talent observed (please tick all that apply for your child) 
 

Reading  Problem 
solving  Superior 

vocabulary  Writing  

Mathematical  Sciences  Leadership  Interpersonal 
Skills 

 

Artistic  Languages  Musical  Drama  

Humanities  Creative 
Thinking  Physical skill  ICT Skills  

Independent 
Worker  Critical thinker  Debating  Fast learner  

 
Page 1  

http://www.asquithboy-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/


  
 

 
 

ASQUITH BOYS HIGH SCHOOL 
 PRINCIPAL:  Mr Bryce Grant 

Jersey Street Asquith NSW 2077        
PO Box 242  Hornsby NSW 1630 

P: 02 9477 3508  
E: asquithboy-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au                        

W: www.asquithboy-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 

To be completed by the PARENT/ GUARDIAN 
 

2. Why do you believe that your child will benefit from the Asquith Boys High School 
Enrichment class experience? 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
3. Detail any information that you feel will help decide whether your son’s placement in this 

class will be appropriate eg. Special talents or gifts, outstanding performances 

 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Page 2 

http://www.asquithboy-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/


  
 

 
 

ASQUITH BOYS HIGH SCHOOL 
 PRINCIPAL:  Mr Bryce Grant 

Jersey Street Asquith NSW 2077        
PO Box 242  Hornsby NSW 1630 

P: 02 9477 3508  
E: asquithboy-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au                        

W: www.asquithboy-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 
 

To be completed by the STUDENT 
 

1. What are your interests? 
 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

2. At school what are the things that you do best? Explain why you do well in these areas. 
 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
3. What extra-curricular activities do you do at school? Eg Peer support, band, sports 

 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 

4. What additional extra-curricular activities do you do out of school? Eg. Music, sport, drama 

 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………

………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Page 3 

http://www.asquithboy-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Email: wideviewpandc@gmail.com 

    www.facebook.com/WideviewPublicSchoolPandCEvents/ 

 

 

P&C Update 

Showcase, WOOSHC Vacation Care timetable available, plus Ice Cream Day at the canteen 

next week 

If you still need tickets for showcase, you may now buy unlimited tickets in any or all sessions. Thanks to Kiri 

for organising this. We will be sending out a signup sheet soon for volunteers to help set up and label the 

chairs before showcase and also ushers for each session. 

If you haven’t already joined, please consider joining our Facebook volunteers page at P&C Volunteers to 

get involved and see what’s happening. It’s a great way for us to share signups of discos, showcase, BBQs, 

Mothers and Fathers day stalls etc which can then be shared to year pages. 

We had our last P&C meeting for the year on Monday, 20 November. Thanks to all who have attended over 

this past year and many thanks to those who have continued or joined the P&C this year. We couldn’t run 

the WOOSHC, canteen, uniform shop or band without you! We would love to see some new faces join the 

P&C next year, so some of our exiting members can pass on their valuable knowledge. 

Please see below for updates from: 

WOOSHC: an amazing selection of incursions and excursions for the Summer holidays!!!! 

Band: Info about joining Band, Band camp dates and guitar lessons. 

Canteen: Ice Cream Day – Thursday, 30 November – would you like to help scoop? Please Sign up! Only a 

short amount of time is needed – so if you are working from home and want a short lunch break to see all 

the smiling faces, check out the sign up sheet: https://signup.com/go/kchdytY 

 

Our next P&C meeting will be next year on Monday, 19 February 2024 at 7pm. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/546155976834390
https://signup.com/go/kchdytY
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Band 

Junior Band 2024 

Students in Year 3 -6 in 2024 are welcome to join the Junior Band in 2024. No previous experience is neces-

sary. If your child would like to join the band next year, please complete this form and we’ll be in touch.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Band Camp 2024!  

Band Camp 2023 was a massive hit! So much so, that Mrs Pitts has signed up already for 2024! Come and 

join us for a fabulous weekend of music and activities in 2024. Save the date!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Guitar Lessons in 2024 

Expression of interest for guitar lessons in 2024 with James Daley.  

James is a brilliant guitar, banjo, mandolin, dulcimer, and ukulele player and member of @themorrisonsband 

who is moving to the area in January. He will start teaching guitar at Wideview in 2024. If you're interested 

in taking guitar lessons with James, please fill out this form. Once you submit the form, I'll pass your contact 

details on to James, and he'll reach out to you to talk about the lessons further.  

https://forms.gle/aBtP12EdRBdkJLEJ7
https://forms.gle/Jqai4i5JvYrxbJCH9
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 Wideview Canteen News 

Happy Ice Cream Day! Lunch Time Thursday, 30 November. 

Order via Qkr! before 8.30am Wednesday, 29 November. 

 

Potential Canteen Closures: 

The canteen staff are unable to prepare and pack the lunches without volunteers.  

If there is no volunteer for a lunch session in the upcoming week for a particular day, the staff will be re-

quired to close that day by the Friday prior to allow for enough time for communication and organisation of 

the upcoming week.  

Qkr! does NOT allow bulk refunds unfortunately and therefore parents are required to cancel their order pri-

or to the cancelled day to get their refund. It is advisable to order lunches on the Monday or Tuesday rather 

than having repeating orders to avoid having to cancel orders.  

Due to a reduction in volunteers, the canteen may be required to close more regularly than it has in the 

past.  

Please make sure you are following the canteen FB pages to ensure you are up-to-date with any changes in 

operating days. 

If you would like to volunteer or know anyone who might, please sign up via this link: 

https://signup.com/go/kchdytY 

Thank you to those who volunteer, the canteen is unable to operate at its current prices without you  

Uniform Shop News 

The Uniform Shop will be closed Friday, 10 November.   

Opening hours 

Monday   2pm – 3:30pm 

Friday       9am – 10am 

You are welcome to come and browse the second-hand items or to purchase new items.  

Second Hand Clothing 

All donations of good quality items are welcome. Please drop at the Uniform Shop during opening hours or 

leave at the front office.  

Please note that there are no returns on second hand items.  

Returnable cloth bags 

Bags can be returned to the collection box in the library, to the tub at WOOSHC, or to the Uniform Shop dur-

ing opening hours.  

 

 

https://signup.com/go/kchdytY
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Contact Details 

Please subscribe to our Facebook page for the most up to date information on the Uniform Shop! https://

www.facebook.com/wideviewuniformshop 

Please contact the shop if you have any queries, and we will get back to you shortly. 

Email:             wideviewuniform@gmail.com  

Donations to the Wideview P&C Building Fund 

We have updated our P&C Fundraising Contributions page on Qkr! to make it clearer and easier to make a 

voluntary Tax deductible donation to the P&C Building Fund. 

Building funds in the past have been used for: murals, canteen renovations and upgrades and smart boards 

in classrooms. 

We would like to put future building funds towards more murals to brighten the school, as well other up-

grades to the school.  

If you require an emailed receipt, please email wideviewpandcfinance@gmail.com with your name, the date 

of the donation and the donation amount. 

 

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/sO5mCr81V6H3v75DH7NvOj?domain=facebook.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/sO5mCr81V6H3v75DH7NvOj?domain=facebook.com
mailto:wideviewuniform@gmail.com
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Follow our P&C pages 

Join our volunteers page at P&C Volunteers to get involved, as well as the general Wideview P&C Facebook 

Page to keep up to date with our activities. 

We are active in our school community many ways – follow our activities via the following pages: 

Uniform Shop 

Canteen 

Wideview Out of Hours School Care (WOOSCH)  

Band – email wideviewband@gmail.com   

P&C Volunteers – follow this page to find out opportunities on how to get involved in our upcoming events 

and projects. 

If you own a business that would like to support our P&C, please reach out to us at wideview-

pandc@gmail.com – we’ll certainly let our community know via the newsletter and Facebook page that 

you’ve supported our non-for-profit organisation and wonderful volunteers. 

Kind regards, 

Anita von Korff 

P&C President 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/546155976834390
https://www.facebook.com/WideviewPublicSchoolPandCEvents
https://www.facebook.com/WideviewPublicSchoolPandCEvents
https://www.facebook.com/wideviewuniformshop
https://www.facebook.com/Cafe4KidsWideviewPublic
https://www.facebook.com/Wideview-OOSHC-508369829918394
mailto:wideviewband@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/546155976834390
mailto:wideviewpandc@gmail.com
mailto:wideviewpandc@gmail.com


 Monday 18th Dec  

Intencity 

EXCURSION  
$81 
Today  is all 
about games 
and skill, challenge your 
friends and have a go at 
all the different games 
intencity have, 2 hour 
play and prizes for      
everyone.  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
LUNCH,  hat & enclosed 
shoes 

Please arrive by 9am  
Excursions are limited 

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

Afternoon tea  -  
Yoghurt & fruit  

WOOSHC Summer Vacation Care  

INCURSION  
$76 
 

Today  we are 
having the   
giant waterslide, and lots 
of water fun, then we 
will cool down with a 
slushie. 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, swim/
change of clothes, towel & 
hat.  

Tuesday 19th Dec  

Waterslide n slushie  

INCURSION $76 
Today is 
Christmas 
Party day, 
we will have 
craft, games , fun and a 
visit from Santa  & Mrs 
Clause, with a present 
for everyone.  
 
WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water  bottle, 
hat, sun safe clothes & en-
closed shoes 

 

 

 

WOOSHC  

CLOSED  

 

Merry Xmas  

 

 

 

WOOSHC  

CLOSED  

 

Merry Xmas  

Wednesday 20th Dec  

Christmas Party  

Friday 22nd Dec   

 

Thursday 21st Dec  

 

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
    
 

  Lunch— Mini pies & corn  

 

Afternoon tea  -  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 
 

  Lunch— Pizza   

 

Afternoon tea  - Custard 
cake & cream  

     INCURSION / EXCURSION 

From all the WOOSHC staff we wish all of our Families a Merry Christmas    

& a Happy New Year, we look forward to seeing you all in 2024 



 Monday 15th Jan   

Ice Skating  

EXCURSION  
$81 
Today  we are 
off to Erina 
Ice Arena for 
some cool 
skating fun.   
 

Please wear SOCKS.  
 

Excursions are limited  
 

Please arrive by 9am  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, LUNCH,    
water bottle, hat &           
enclosed shoes 

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 
 

Afternoon tea  -  
Crackers dip & fruit  

WOOSHC Summer Vacation Care  

INCURSION  
$76 
 

 
Today we 
will have 
some game fun with   
outdoor inflatable 
games, challenge your 
friends.     
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

Tuesday 16th Jan  

Sideshow Alley  

INCURSION  
$76 
Kids will inves-
tigate in this  
interactive, fun 
filled workshop based on 
scientific principles and 
learn exactly what a 
bubble is, and how it is 
used in engineering,. 
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 
imagine flying 
the skies in a 
life-sized    
replica of a Royal Flying 
Doctor plane! 
This flight simulator is an 
action-packed session of 
learning and working as 
a team.  
 

 WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

EXCURSION  
$81  
We are off 
to the  
movies to 
watch “Trolls”  with pop-
corn and a drink then to  
Umina Beach park for a 
play.   
 

Excursions are limited  
 

Please arrive by 9am  
 
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, LUNCH, drink  
bottle, hat & enclosed 
shoes 

Wednesday 17th Jan   

Science Show  

Friday 19th Jan  

Royal Flying Doctors 

Thursday 18th Jan  

Movies & Park  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch—Sausage Sanga's  

Afternoon tea  - popcorn 
vegie sticks dip  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch—Butter chicken  

Afternoon tea  - iced  
biscuits & fruits  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 
 

Afternoon tea  
Custard cones  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Past Bake   

Afternoon tea  —  
Garlic Bread  

     INCURSION / EXCURSION 

INCURSION  
$76 
 

Today  we are 
having the giant 
waterslide, and lots of 
water fun, then we will 
cool down with a slushie  

 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, swim/
change of clothes, towel & 
hat.  

INCURSION   
$76 
Join the     
Challenge, 
learn the     
fundamental concepts of 
engineering and        
mathematics, with   
thousands of magnetic 
blocks this is a fun &   
creative activity. 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 

 

Today the 
Games truck 
is coming to us, with 
State of  the art mobile    
gaming theatre with all 
the latest and best games 
for the best gaming     
experience ever!  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 

 

Today         
animals 
are coming to visit us,  
with a mix of animals for 
the kids  to feed, pat and 
hold, like calves, goats, 
sheep, piglets, chickens, 
ducks and guinea pigs. 
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 
Lots of fun 
dancing 
and games  
prizes to 
be won, come dressed in 
your best retro 80’s , 
fluoro and bright col-
ours, prize for best 
dressed.  
WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

Monday 8th Jan   

80’s retro Disco  

Tuesday 9th Jan   

Games Truck  

Wednesday 10th Jan   

STEM challenge  

Thursday 11th Jan    

Kindi Farm 

Friday 12th Jan  

Waterslide n slushie  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 
 

  Lunch – Dominos Pizza  
 

Afternoon tea  -   vegie  
sticks & dip  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Chicken crunchy 
Noodle salad  

Afternoon tea  - yoghurt  
berry cones  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Ham corn thins  
Afternoon tea  - 

Jelly fruit cups  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – salad wraps  

Afternoon tea  - 
Sausage rolls  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Hot dogs  

Afternoon tea  - 
Popcorn  



 Monday 29th Jan 

Waterslide n slushie  

INCURSION  
$76  
 
Today  we are 
having the giant 
waterslide, and lots of 
water fun, then we will  
cool down with a slushie. 

 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, swim/
change of clothes, towel & 
hat.  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch - Party food  

Afternoon tea  - Fruit 
platter & popcorn 

Summer Vacation Care  

EXCURSION  
$81 
 

We are off to 
the Gosford Art Barn  
today to get creative, we 
will be decorating our 
own plasters in the Art 
barn studio.  
Excursions are limited  
 

Please arrive by 9am  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, LUNCH, drink  
bottle, hat & enclosed 
shoes 

Tuesday 30th Jan 

Art Barn  

EXCURSION 
$81 
Are you the      
future Ninja Warrior 
champion ? Try the     
obstacles and test your 
ninja fitness level at the 
best Ninja Training    
centre on the Coast.   
Excursions are limited  
 
 

Please arrive by 9am  

 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, LUNCH, drink  
bottle, hat & enclosed 
shoes 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL TERM 1 

 

 

 

SCHOOL TERM 1 

1st day back  

Wednesday 31st Jan 

Aust Warrior Fitness 

Friday 2nd Feb   

Before & After School  Thursday 1st Feb  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC -    
 

Afternoon tea  -  
Crackers, carrot & dip  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC -  

 

Afternoon tea  -  
Watermelon & ice blocks  

     INCURSION / EXCURSION 

 
 
 

Australia Day 

CLOSED  

EXCURSION   
$81 
Join the fun 
Bowling , 
pick a team /
bowl with friends lots of 
fun and challenge today, 
we will play 2 games . 
 

Please wear SOCKS. 
Excursions are limited  
 

Please arrive by 9am  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 

 

In this fun 
incursion 
there may be  snakes, 
lizards, a large frog, a 
giant cockroach, even a 
turtle! Learn about all 
things scaly today.  
 
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

INCURSION  
$76 

 

Today is all 
about the food. We have 
the food trucks returning 
for burgers and ice 
cream. We will have 
scooters, Aussie day 
games, fun and craft.  
WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

Bring your scooter and 
helmet.  

INCURSION  
$76 
Drum 
solos, 
Body 
Percussion, Thunderous 
drum rolls, Lots of FUN, 
NOISE and LAUGHTER 
and much more, with a 
high level of excitement, 
teamwork  & challenges.  
 

WHAT TO BRING -                  
morning tea, water bottle, 
sun safe clothes, hat &  
enclosed shoes 

Monday 22nd Jan 

Kids on Congas  

Tuesday 23rd Jan 

Kym the Reptile Man  

Wednesday 24th Jan   

Bowling  

Thursday 25th Jan  

Food trucks  

Friday 26th Jan 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Sushi   

Afternoon tea  -  
Spring rolls & vegie sticks  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Nuggets & Chips  

Afternoon tea  -  
corn thins  

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 
 

  Lunch – Burger & chips  

Afternoon tea -   
Biscuits/fruit kebabs 

PROVIDED BY WOOSHC - 

 

   Lunch – Curried sausages  

Afternoon tea  -  
Assorted biscuits  
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